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Department of Veterans Affairs § 36.4231 

VA from also taking debarment or sus-
pension action based on the same con-
duct by the lender. 

(7) VA field facilities are authorized 
to withdraw automatic privileges for 60 
days, based on any of the violations set 
forth in paragraphs (b)(1) through (b)(3) 
of this section, for nonsupervised lend-
ers without operations in other sta-
tions’ jurisdictions. All determinations 
regarding withdrawal of automatic au-
thority for longer periods of time or 
multi-jurisdictional lenders must be 
made in Central Office. 

(c) VA will provide 30 days notice of 
withdrawal of automatic authority in 
order to enable the lender to either 
close or obtain prior approval for a 
loan on which processing has begun. 
There is no right to a formal hearing to 
contest the withdrawal of automatic 
processing privileges. However, if with-
in 15 days after receiving notice the 
lender requests an opportunity to con-
test the withdrawal, the lender may 
submit in person, in writing, or 
through a representative, information 
and argument in opposition to the 
withdrawal. 

(d) If the lender’s submission in oppo-
sition raises a dispute over facts mate-
rial to the withdrawal of automatic au-
thority, the lender will be afforded an 
opportunity to appear with a rep-
resentative, submit documentary evi-
dence, present witnesses, and confront 
any witnesses VA presents. The Under 
Secretary for Benefits will appoint a 
hearing officer or panel to conduct the 
hearing. 

(e) A transcribed record of the pro-
ceedings shall be made available at 
cost to the lender, upon request, unless 
the requirement for a transcript is 
waived by mutual agreement. 

(f) In actions based upon a conviction 
or civil judgment, or in which there is 
no genuine dispute over material facts, 
the Under Secretary for Benefits shall 
make a decision on the basis of all the 
information in the administrative 
record, including any submissions 
made by the lender. 

(g) In actions in which additional 
proceedings are necessary to determine 
disputed material facts, written find-
ings of fact will be prepared by the 
hearing officer or panel. The Under 
Secretary for Benefits shall base the 

decision on the facts as found, together 
with any information and argument 
submitted by the lender and any other 
information in the administrative 
record. 

(Authority: 38 U.S.C. 501, 1803(c)(1), and 
1812(g)). 

[56 FR 40560, Aug. 15, 1991, as amended at 61 
FR 28058, June 4, 1996; 72 FR 30242, May 31, 
2007] 

§ 36.4227 Advertising and Solicitation 
Requirements. 

Any advertisement or solicitation in 
any form (e.g., written, electronic, 
oral) from a private lender concerning 
manufactured housing loans to be 
guaranteed or insured by the Sec-
retary: 

(a) Must not include information 
falsely stating or implying that it was 
issued by or at the direction of VA or 
any other department or agency of the 
United States, and 

(b) Must not include information 
falsely stating or implying that the 
lender has an exclusive right to make 
loans guaranteed or insured by VA. 

(Authority: 38 U.S.C. 3703, 3704) 

[67 FR 9402, Mar. 1, 2002] 

FINANCING MANUFACTURED HOME UNITS 

§ 36.4231 Warranty requirements. 

(a) When a new manufactured home 
purchased with financing guaranteed 
under 38 U.S.C. 3712 is delivered to the 
veteran-borrower he or she will be sup-
plied a written warranty by the manu-
facturer in the form and content pre-
scribed by the Secretary. Such war-
ranty shall be in addition to, and not 
in derogation of, all other rights and 
privileges which such purchaser or 
owner may have under any other law or 
instrument, and the warranty instru-
ment will so provide. No evidence of 
guaranty shall be issued by the Sec-
retary unless a copy of such warranty 
duly receipted by the purchaser is sub-
mitted with the loan papers. 

(b) Any manufactured housing unit 
properly displaying a certification of 
conformity to all applicable Federal 
manufactured home construction and 
safety standards pursuant to 42 U.S.C. 
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